

December Meeting Highlights


Seventeen Waterways members gathered at the Chartiers Country Club for the December 10th meeting.  Lonnie Todd welcomed all attendees and welcomed guest LT Mike Anderson, Chief of Port Operations for the Coast Guard.  
Coast Guard News


CDR Wyman Briggs introduced LT Mike Anderson to the members present.  LT Anderson is the new Chief of Port Operations.  He grew up in Pennsylvania and recently arrived from MSO Philadelphia.   CDR Briggs discussed several initiatives underway:

· The Maritime Transportation Security Act (MTSA) deadline for Vessel and Facility Security Plan submission is December 31, 2003.  This deadline is driven by international protocols. There will be strict enforcement of this deadline with penalties of up to $25,000 a day.

· The MSO web page (http://www.uscg.mil/d8/mso/pittsburgh) has been completed. It provides timely information on Port Security, Vessel Inspections, Waterways Management and other programs of interest.  The site also provides direct links to the Coast Guard Headquarter web page and many other sites.
· In response to the “60 Minutes” documentary covering lax security at the Neville Chemical Plant and increased terrorist threats worldwide, the Coast Guard has instituted “Operation Vigilance”.  Operation Vigilance focuses on particular waterfront facilities that transfer, store or produce hazardous materials on site.  Coast Guard personnel are conducting facility visits to evaluate progress being made enhancing physical security measures within and around the 54 facilities regulated by the Coast Guard under the MTSA.  Significant improvements to perimeter security, access control and overall security awareness have been made at several facilities.  .
· CDR Briggs thanked all the industry partners for their quick response to the “security sensitive information” distributed last week.  The distribution of the information required a disclosure sheet to be signed by each facility or vessel manager.   The outstanding cooperation the Coast Guard has received from vessel and facility operators throughout the Pittsburgh area in implementing new Homeland Security measures is greatly appreciated

LT Mike Anderson addressed the membership regarding “decanting” issues.  This involves ships pumping bilge slops, oily mixtures and by-products into the water.  This violation carries heavy penalties.  An informational bulletin was distributed and any questions regarding this issue can be directed to LT Ulysses Mullins.  He also notified the membership that salvage operations are underway on several sunken barges from last week’s high water conditions.

The Coast Guard distributed a current contact listing that is available at: www.uscg.mil/d8/mso/pittsburgh/contacts.pdf.  A Press Release/Bulletin covering “Operation Vigilance” is also attached for your records.   (Attachment 1)

Army Corps of Engineers


James Rockovich delivered the attached lock closure report.  The finalized 2004/2005 repair schedule is also attached in PDF Format.  James briefly introduced the Independent Value Engineering Proposal regarding the Construction of the Charleroi Locks that is currently being conducted.  This proposal evaluates the savings of $10-$40 million dollars along with a reduction in the project completion by 2-4 years.  The proposal analyzes moving the lock chamber towards the center of the river.  A meeting will be held next week regarding this proposal.  (See Attachment 2)


Lonnie Todd agreed that industry would consider any plan that decreases the project cost along with the completion timeline.  After reviewing the proposal and discussing it with several Campbell Transportation Captains, it is viewed to be a navigational nightmare.  The waterway is narrow and in times of high water it would be tough to “shoot the hole”.  Dick Ehringer and Lonnie Todd are currently drafting letters to COL Scrocco regarding this proposal’s negative impact.  A copy of this letter will be forwarded to the membership. 


Jack English indicated to the membership that with the Independent Value Engineering Proposal currently on the table all project funding has been stopped and will be allocated elsewhere.  It could once again move the Charleroi Lock Project further back in the listing of priorities. 

National Weather Service


William Drzal presented the attached weather report.  
(See Attachment 2)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission 
James McCarville provided the members present with a copy of the December Newsletter.  The newsletter is available at the following link: (http://www.port.pittsburgh.pa.us/news/nl-dec2003.html)

The Port of Pittsburgh Revolving Loan Fund has new lower rates.  Specific information can be obtained by contacting J.D. Fogarty.
The Congressional Omnibus bill includes the highest amount of funding since 1993for lock and dam improvements in the amount of $271 million.  Despite this increase, the Lower Monongahela River Improvement Project only received an appropriation of $37.5 million. This is less than the $41 million appropriated the previous year. 
Lock Outages have more than doubled since 1990 to 120,000 system-wide hours in 1999.  Scheduled delays are taking longer and unscheduled delays are more frequent as operations and maintenance funding for the USACE decreases and the maintenance backlog increases.
The USACE will begin to convert to a performance based budget system next year.  This will evaluate and rank the return on investment, benefits produced, cost ratios, etc. for each project, and then funds will be allocated as far as it goes.  The USACE is also reorganizing business units across hierarchical lines to “highly integrated teams”.

Navigation Committee Report

Dick Ehringer was unable to attend the meeting.  No additional information was provided under this agenda item.
Legislative Committee Report

Mark Devinney had no additional information to provide the membership.  Information was presented in above agenda items.
Other Meeting Comments


Lonnie welcomed everyone for their attendance and wished everyone a happy and safe holiday.  

January Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for January 14th at Smitty’s Waterfront Restaurant located in Lower Speers.  Directions are available at the restaurant’s website www.smittyswaterfront.com.  Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at Noon.  Please call, email or fax the response form below by January 9, 2004 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.  
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Membership Meeting

Smitty’s Waterfront Restaurant
119 River Avenue, Lower Speers, PA
January 14, 2004 at 11:45 a.m.

Luncheon:

  


Cost:
$20/per person
  Choose of the following:

Seafood Combo


Ahi Tuna, Coconut Shrimp and crab cake



Garlic mashed potatoes



Veggie du jour


Certified Angus Sirloin Filet


Baked Potato


Veggie du jour

*Both meals will be served with a garden salad, rolls & butter, beverage choice and a dessert of Tiramsu.
_____
YES, I will be attending  


Luncheon Choice: ____________________________________

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:________________________________
NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Friday, January 9th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 285-8347

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
wapgh@zoominternet.net
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